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UPTON BISHOP PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 5th November 2018 

In The Millennium Hall, Upton Bishop at 7.30pm 

Present: 
Cllr Patrick Bailey 

Cllr Tony Chudziak 

Cllr Fiona Manns 

Cllr Keith Cornwall 

 

A number of parishioners were in attendance 

Minutes taken by: Sarah Lawrence 

Cllr Barry Durkin was also in attendance 

 

 
Minute 
Item 

  Action 

    
 
1 

  
Open Discussion for Local Residents to Raise Local Issues 

 

 1.1 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
1.2 
 
 
1.3 
 
 
 
 
1.4 

A number of parishioners were in attendance to discuss the 
speed limits in the parish, and the want for the B4224 to be 
reduced from 40mph to 30mph. It was also requested to move 
the speed limit further out on the B4221.  It was confirmed 
that a representative had been out following discussions with 
Herefordshire Council and a seven day traffic monitor would be 
put in place to quantify the number of vehicles using the 
B4224. Cllr Durkin confirmed that only the police have 
authority to change speed limits. He also confirmed that 
parishioners could use a speed measuring device in the village 
to gauge the average speed of the traffic with advise from The 
Safer Roads Partnership.  Cllr Durkin also confirmed that 
following the accident in the village earlier in the year, an 
extension to the speed limit was being considered and he was 
waiting to hear the outcome 
 
Two parishioners were in attendance for planning application 
P183528/F  
 
Five parishioners were in attendance to discuss the defibrillator 
in the phone box.  One was in favour but the others suggested 
that having another defibrillator that close to the one at the 
Moody Cow would not be beneficial 
 
One parishioner was in attendance following their complaint at 
the last meeting re the lights at Phocle Green.  Cllr Tony 
Chudziak confirmed that he would assess them 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr Tony Chudziak 
 

    
2  Apologies  
 2.1 Cllr Robert Wallbridge, Cllr Mike Tyers, Cllr Chloe Rusby and Cllr 

Diana Forester sent their apologies 
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3 Declarations of Interest 
 3.1 None  
    
4  Minutes of the Meeting Held on Monday 15th October 2018  
 4.1 These were signed off by Cllr Patrick Bailey  
    
5  

5.1 
Councillor Barry Durkin’s Report 
Birmingham Business MJB Truck Services 
Report Fly Tipping 
Travellers Sites 
Householder to remove a private wall 
Crack down on illegal tobacco 
Warm Home Discount 
The Safer Roads Partnership 
Community Speed Watch 
Parish Council Summit 
Unlawful waste disposal 

 

    
    
6  Items Not On the Agenda  
 
 
 
 
7 

6.1 
 
 
 
 
7.1 
 
 

Cllr Barry Durkin confirmed that Hereford Council were chasing 
up the enforcement on the dogs at Lower Foxhall Farm that 
had still not been removed 
 
Lengthsmans Scheme 
Nothing to report 

 
 
 
 
 
 

8 
 
 

 
8.1 
 
 

Highways 
The B4224 was discussed in item 1 and it was agreed that the 
Parish Council would wait for the report on the traffic to come 
back 
 

 
 
 
 

9 
 
 
 
 
10 
 
 
 
 

 
9.1 
 
 
 
 
10.1 
 
 
 

Financial Matters 
The following payments were approved:- 
Lengthsmans invoice for October - £220.00 
Clerks expenses for October -  £15.98 
 
Planning 
P183528/F – Land adjacent to Trem-y-Bryn Barn, Upton 
Bishop:- Whilst the Cllrs agreed that the application was 
sympathetic to the village, the PC voted to object to the 
application as it was on RA3 land 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    
11  Items for Consideration at the next meeting  
 
 
 
12 
 

11.1 
 
 
 
12.1 

Precept 
 
 
Councillors Submissions, Including Village Events 
Church Fayre – 1st December 10.00pm 
 

 

13  
13.1 
 

Date of Next Meeting 
Monday 3rd December 2018 
 
The Meeting Closed at 8.35pm 
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